

Committee	East Area Committee Action Sheet
Date	12 October 2017
Updated on	12/10/17

ACTION	LEAD OFFICER/ MEMBER	TIME- SCALE	PROGRESS
To investigate whether Network Rail's railing could be painted.	Wendy Young	07/07/16 13/10/16 25/08/17	15/12/16 – Response from Network Rail awaited 20/07/17 No update to report. <i>No further updates available. Recommendation due to the location of the bridge / safety of railway that this cannot be action by CCC without cost. Wendy Young</i>
Councillor Johnson to meet with Richard Newman to explore Christ Church's plans for the development of Abbey Church.	Cllr Johnson	13/10/16 22/11/16 20/07/17 12/10/17	Update 02/09/16: Cllr Johnson is awaiting a reply to his email to Richard Newman about meeting. 22/11/16 Cllr Johnson still trying to make contact. 20/07/17 No update to report 12/10/17 No update to report
Local Members to address issues raised by Ms Kirner in relation to Petersfield and Bradmore Court.	Petersfield Ward Local Members Cllr Blencowe Councillor Smith	12/1/17 12/10/17	Cllr Blencowe raised the issues of inconsiderate parking, noise and disturbance and overgrown trees on Bradmore Street with Anglia Ruskin University at their neighbourhood liaison meeting on November 16 th . 20/07/17 A further neighbourhood liaison meeting had taken place at ARU had taken place and the issues were still under discussion. A Section 211 notification to undertake tree works at Bradmore Crt (17/368/TTCA) has been recently received by the Council. It included the removal of a young lime tree that currently hangs low over the adjacent public footway. Officers raised no objection to the works on the 19 September as such are just waiting for them to implement the removal.- CLOSE

Chief Inspector to look at enforcement of 20mph limit on different roads, especially those EAC perceived as highest risk.	Paul Ormerod	6/4/17	Update Cllr Smith 14/03/17 Meeting scheduled with Inspector Ormerod about 20 mph zones for 30th March.
	Cllr Smith	06/04/17	Had held an initial meeting with the Police on the enforcement of 20mph speed limits. The discussion had been productive, and a further meeting was planned before the next East Area Committee.
	Cllr Herbert	20/07/17 12/10/17	Requested a second meeting for further discussion. No further update
To speak with the City Council's Project Leader, John Richards, on producing a document that would go out to consultation on parking/ double yellow lines on Riverside and on reconfiguring the entrance to Stourbridge Common	Cllrs Whitehead & Johnson Cllr Johnson	20/07/17 12/10/17	<p>Statement from John Richards: It is very difficult to move forward with a parking management plan that met the wishes of residents (the select representative group we engaged with, as identified by local councillors) and was consistent with County Council thinking. This has now been somewhat overtaken by the widespread County review of parking and I think this area has been identified as one with potential for a resident's parking scheme. On that basis, Cllr Whitehead I think suggested we might defer our work. We are currently thinking through the implications of this and a number of other legacy projects that have proven difficult to develop and deliver for a follow up discussion with councillors in the wards affected, prior to reporting to the winter round of Area Committees where new scheme allocations will be considered.</p> <p>On the Stourbridge Common entrance element we are seeking a steer from County on what they want to do; with the likely next step being engagement with key stakeholders, adjacent residents and then the broader public. Chesterton members are very keen to have input to that; given the link across the river.</p>

To bring to the attention at the next Joint Area Committee the matter of those residents who were selling their parking permits to daily commuters	Cllr Baigent	20/07/17	
	Councillor Blencowe	12/10/17	Both he and Councillor Baigent had looked at future parking schemes for residents across the City and from April 2018 there would be a reduced number of visitor permits to 20 per household (100 days). CLOSE
To attend a meeting of the Taxi Trade Forum and advise of residents comments of taxi's being driven on the pavements, aggressive driving and late night disturbances on Tenison Road	Cllr Sinnott	20/07/17	
		12/10/17	At a recent meeting of the Taxi Trade Forum. The Environmental Health Manger reminded the drivers not to leave their taxi's idling and had put a reminder in the Taxi Licensing Newsletter as a discussion item To be placed on the agenda for the trade forum on 3rd November which Councillor Sinnott will attend
To discuss with County Council Highway Officers what could be done to prevent vehicles parking on the pavements on Mill Road.	Councillor Jones	20/07/17	
		12/10/17	Walked along Mill Road to with City Engineers to observe the issues raised and had scrutinised the by-law for loading and unloading. These regulations had not changed in 15 years and was currently exploring whether it was possible to update and revise the operational hours. It was also noted that the signage was poor.
Public Question: Would this committee seek advice from Councillor Ed Murphy who successfully cross party support for the implementation of a traffic regulation order in Peterborough City Centre banning all pavements and verge parking, other than in authorised marked bays	Councillor Jones	12/10/17	Would contact Councillor Ed Murphy

Page 3

To provide an update at the next meeting on a potential campaign regarding wheelie bins being left out in the street and information leaflet	Councillor Moore	12/10/17	
To follow up with Officers on the notice issued of enforcement in relation to Walkers Garage site in Perowne Street	Councillor Robertson	12/10/17	
To follow up with Officers on the Tom-Tom mapping issue of incorrect display of speed limits to contact the organisation to highlight this matter.	Councillor Barnett	12/10/17	
To investigate if the speed camera on Cherry Hinton Road opposite Swiss Laundry was working.	Councillor Herbert	12/10/17	